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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 25th January 2016 7pm at the Hayward Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Luke Harvey-Ingram


Cllr Henry Brown (Chairman)
Cllr Jill McNally



Cllr V Howard

Cllr David Perkins



Cllr Caroline Kolek







Cllr Graham Smith



In Attendance
Cllr Ken Hopkins
Cllr Roy Coombs
Cllr Ashely Alder
Cllr Sheila Edwards

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

16/01
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Wadsworth for personal reasons. 
16/02
Declarations of Interest

Cllr L Harvey-Ingram
(P) - Co-Chair of Honiton Youth Group
Cllr D Perkins (P) - Co-Chair of Honiton Youth Group

Cllr H Brown (P) - Co-Chair of Honiton Youth Group

16/03
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council 

a)
October 2015 for £59,647.18

b)
November 2015 for £15,039.36

c)
December 2015 for £13,198.75

The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for October, November and December. The RFO clarified that the list included all cheques issued including member’s allowance and that not all cheques had been banked or cleared.
Cllr Kolek proposed October, Cllr G Smith proposed November and these were agreed unanimously. Cllr Perkins proposed December and this was agreed (1 abstention).

It was agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

16/04 
To discuss and recommend the reconciliation report for the third quarter 
General Account

October – Balance of £229,229.28 reconciled.

November – Balance of £225,659.47 reconciled.

December – Balance of £211,089.41 reconciled.

Savings Account

October – Balance of £3,908.79 reconciled.

November – Balance of £3,908.96 reconciled.

December – Balance of £3,909.12 reconciled.

Cllr Howard was concerned that the reconciliations were not accurate as she had not received her member’s allowance. The Town Clerk confirmed that the cheque for Cllr Howard’s member’s allowance had been processed and sent out along with her payslip and that the report clearly highlighted that it was unpresented.

The Committee reviewed the reports and it was agreed that they were all correct (2 abstentions) and recommended that the reconciliation figures be ratified by the Town Council at the next meeting.
16/05 To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the first nine months to 31 December 2014
Cllr Perkins confirmed that if he was provided with the trial balance he would produce the income/expenditure in the new agreed format. 

It was agreed to recommend the income/expenditure figures for the nine months up to 31st December be approved by the Town Council (1 abstention).

16/06 
To review the Financial Regulations in line with current legislation and Town Council Standing Orders and recommend amendments to the Town Council
The current Financial Regulations were reviewed and it was agreed that no amendments required. Cllr Howard proposed to recommend the Finance Regulations to the Town Council and this was agreed unanimously.

16/07
To review the new Reserves Policy in order to complete the action as identified in Risk Register and to recommend to the Town Council that the new policy be approved.
 

The following amendment was agreed:
To add “It was the Town Council’s aspiration to ensure that reserves should cover the Town Council’s fixed costs for 6 months bearing in mind that its current services were all discretionary.”

Cllr Kolek proposed that the Reserves Policy including the amendment above be recommended to the Town council for adoption and this was agreed unanimously.

16/08 
To review and agree to recommend to the Town Council to pay additional invoices received in respect of Christmas Lights  using funds donated by Honiton Chamber of Commerce and prior Parishes Together project using funds previously earmarked.

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Committee recommended that the additional invoices be paid and this was agreed unanimously.
16/09
To review the request from Honiton Music Company that the remaining funds (£55.55) be used for costs towards MD’s Concert Fee.

Cllr Smith proposed that as this was a local group raising funds for charities, the Town Council should continue supporting them by enabling them to use the remainder of the funds previously given for music sheets. This was agreed unanimously.
16/10
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

Signed Chair

8th February 2016

